

Email: allansford.ps@education.vic.gov.au

Phone: 03 5565 1382

### **KEY DATES**

#### TERM TWO

Week 9
Thursday 22<sup>nd</sup> June
Interviews from 1.00
Friday 23<sup>rd</sup> June
Interviews (No school)



#### TERM THREE

Week 1 Monday 10<sup>th</sup> July First day of Term 3

#### **TERM THREE**

Week 2 Tuesday 18<sup>th</sup> July School Council

#### TERM THREE

Week 5 Tuesday 8<sup>th</sup> August Parents' Club

#### TERM THREE

Week 6
Tuesday 15<sup>th</sup> August
School Council

### TERM THREE

Week 7 Book Week

#### **TERM THREE**

Week 9
Artist in Residence
Thursday 7<sup>th</sup> September
School Concert

## ALLANSFORD ALIVE SCHOOL NEWSLETTER

#### **PRINCIPAL CHATTER**

I wish to thank our students, staff and parents for their support of our school programs in term two. Students continue to have access to great learning opportunities and extracurricular programs that enhance student outcomes. Students have accessed Earth Education workshops, school incursions and performances and celebrated Education week with a bang. I particularly want to acknowledge our year six student leaders and the work they have done as part of their SALT groups. A thankyou to our School Council members and members of our Parents' Club & Finance Committee.

## A REALLY BIG THANK YOU

#### **SCHOOL INTERVIEWS**

Parent-teacher-student meetings provide valuable opportunities for the teacher, student, parents to share and learn more about the student socially, emotionally and academically. They are an additional means of reporting to parents, strengthen relationships between parents, teacher and student regarding the student's academic learning and wellbeing. Our teachers are looking forward to catching up with parents on Thursday 22<sup>nd</sup> June and Friday 23rd June. It is an expectation that all parents meet with teachers, either by phone or face to face.



#### STUDENT LEADER

Congratulations to Olivia (Year 6) for facilitating week 8 assembly for Term Two. Olivia did a tremendous job in overcoming her nerves and spoke with great confidence. Part of this confidence comes from being well organized and ultra prepared. Olivia hosted an array of showcases and captured the events of the week. Well done!



#### **SCHOOL COUNCIL**

This week, School Council met on Tuesday night with key discussions taking place around our solar energy grant, sustainable garden and school camps. Expect some information about Year 3-6 camps very shortly, with the camp being planned in week 3 of term 4. School Council also approved our Artist in Residence for term 3 and associated costs. At a time when many schools are struggling with getting a quorum for School Council meetings, we are indeed lucky to have a dedicated group of parents willing to serve our school community.



#### THE VALUES AWARD

The 'Values Award' is selected by our student leaders and presented to a child who has demonstrated the behaviours that model our school values. Our 'Values Award' was presented Sophie Clarke. Sophie stopped playing the game she was playing when she noticed a child sitting on the "Buddy Bench'. She went and checked on her and then asked if she wanted to join in the game that she was playing. The child accepted the invitation and joined in the game. Well done, Sophie!



#### THE MELO AWARD

The 'Melo Award' is presented to a child or group who models our school values, and as result, often helps those around them. Last week's Melo Award was given to Layken (Year 5) for setting a great example to others by picking up rubbish and sports equipment laying on the ground that was not his. He has done this on many occasions without ever being asked. Well done, Layken!



#### **SHOWCASE**

Congratulations to Lachlan & Mason (Year 3-4) for telling us about their Mindset Posters with a twist and for Esther, Ted and Henry (Year 3-4) for displaying their posters.



#### **SHOWCASE**

Congratulations to Mackenzie (Year 3-4) for telling us about their Earth Ed workshop and for Alex, Tabitha, Indy, Lilly & Amelia (Year 3-4) for displaying their maps.



#### **SHOWCASE**

Congratulations Hayley, Oscar & Lexi (Year 1-2) for demonstrating their volcanic eruption.



#### **JAPANESE**

Students across the school have been learning the Japanese language in order to share information about their pets.



#### STUDENTS OF THE WEEK



#### FOUNDATION (PREP) 2024 ENROLMENTS

Prep enrolment applications are required to be handed into the school 28th July. We by encourage families to submit these forms as soon as possible. The school has conducted group tours and individual family tours. Tours are conducted with the principal and student leaders. Once all applications have been submitted the school will provide further information about term 4 transition visits and Orientation Day. If you have any questions regarding the school enrolment process, please contact the school office.



#### **KINDER VISIT**

We were thrilled that Allansford Kindergarten was able to visit our school this week. Students listened to the story, The Hungry Caterpillar and then completed a craft activity about this story. Students then enjoyed a snack and a play on our playground.





# ALLANSFORD & DISTRICT PRIMARY SCHOOL ENROLMENTS NOW WELCOME

Enrolment Packs can be collected from our School Office or downloaded from our website.



Individual School Tours are welcomed by phoning the School Office to arrange a suitable time.



'Allansford kids are triendly kids'